Maine Chapter – Appalachian Mountain Club

Agenda for the Meeting of the Executive Committee

March 13, 2008 

Freeport, Maine, McDonalds, 6:30pm

PRESENT: Janet Roderick, Peter Roderick, Laura Flight, Peter Broderick, Joleen Rice, Maggie Warren, Keith Chapman, Elizabeth Ehrenfeld, John Dollof, Frank Robey, Jeff Aceto, Jane Danielson, Matt Collelo, Jeanne Christie, Spencer Meyer, Bob Cummings, Carrie Walia, Dave Wood, Brenda Cummings, Denise Courtemanche, Larry Dehoff

Guests: Dan Hester and Ken Kimball

1. Introduction of Executive Committee members, AMC staff, and guests.
2. Approval of the February 14, 2008, Minutes as submitted by Maggie Warren. Moved by Spencer, seconded by Janet; the Minutes were accepted.

3. Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer’s Report was distributed.

Discussion of the Sue Blood Fund. The original amount that was given to us on July 19, 1993, was $4,240, in memory of AMC member Sue Blood. Provisions in by-laws say funds shall be invested in such a way as to provide a balance of income and growth. Fund is to be administered by the ExEcom, and only accumulated income may be spent. On 12/31/07, the balance was $12,008.35. It is not specified that leftover funds be added to principal so funds can grow. After discussion, Spencer moved to create a three-member finance committee consisting of Joleen, Denise, and John Dollof. This motion was seconded by Joleen. Motion passed. The committee will address the Sue Blood fund for by-law review, allocation for leadership training, and fund review.

May-June Outings Leadership (May 31-June1). Sugarloaf. Free room at Carrabasset Town Hall. Peter Broderick asked for $300 for leadership training expenses to be taken from the Sue Blood fund. Bob moved that this be done, seconded by Janet. Motion passed.

Mt. Cutler. Dan Hester is a long-time member of the Maine AMC chapter, who lives in Hiram. He described the history of Mt. Cutler and the fact that he bought a 174-acre parcel of it last year from a NH developer. Most of the mountain will now be available to the public. He came to the meeting to ask for help with trail maintenance. Peter Roderick and Keith will work with him to identify a date for Mt. Cutler trail assistance, and will send him the AMC blazing guidelines. Dan’s email address is danmore@juno.com.

Outings Leadership Guidelines proposal. Spencer presented a draft policy, now called a “guideline.” The Outings Committee covers trips that don’t have a specific committee, e.g., x-country skiing. Discussion of word co-leader. It was decided that the Guidelines will not specifically describe a “co-leader” but will depict a hierarchical flow chart of leaders and co-leaders. Peter moved to accept the Proposed Chapter Leadership Guidelines, seconded by John Dollof. The motion passed. Spencer will complete this “guideline,” adding changes suggested at this meeting.

Internship/Young Members update. Emma finished the end of January. She’s been staying in the loop but hasn’t committed to anything else yet. Spencer, Laura, and Carrie want to involve Colby and USM and partner with students in educational and outdoor programs, but they don’t want to establish a committee if there aren’t students to keep it going. Carrie would like feedback. Carrie will contact the state chamber of commerce to identify young member outlets.

By-laws updates and revisions. By-laws state that the ExCom will review the by-laws every 5 years. Some ExCom members have suggested that the by-laws be amended to allow voting by e-mail. She will pick out items in the by-laws that can be improved on. Laura e-mailed the proposed e-mail policy, but she thinks it would be a good idea for the ExCom to vote on all proposed changes at the same time. We can address different parts of the by-laws at different meetings, but changes in by-laws have to be voted on at the annual meeting. Joleen made a motion that the ExCom add a provision to the by-laws regarding voting by electronic means as was circulated and as written. Bob seconded the motion. The motion passed and will be sent on to the annual meeting. Brenda Cummings abstained.

Maine Chapter Annual Meeting Guest Speaker. Carrie will work with committee members to contact guest speakers of interest for the 2008 annual meeting.
Upcoming events where we could have a presence:
Teens to Trails in Windham, Saturday April 5th.
Major stumbling block is training, background check, appropriate group size, under 18 must have a guardian or parent. We can offer events as family event. Windham HS kids have to do 15 hours of community service before they can graduate. We will ask AMC proper to display our materials. We won’t be a true exhibitor there.

Trails End Festival in Millinocket, Sept. 13-14.
Common Ground Country Fair, Sept. 19-21. Jeanne cannot be in charge of this as in years past. She can help out. Maggie and Dave volunteered to get AMC materials to the booth on Friday morning and bring it back Sunday evening. May 2 is deadline to send in $85 for the booth. The ExCom was in favor of her mailing in a $5 application fee to reserve a table. 
Committee reports. 

Trails Committee. Peter will talk to Gerry if the trails committee is in fact interested in boundary marking on the KIW property.
Action items from February meeting. Laura reported that all items were accomplished.

Announcements
Spring Gathering, April 18-20, Sandwich, MA.
Shelter project, June 20-22. Let Peter know if you want to go.

Monday night, Wayne Newton, at church in Cape Elizabeth. Flowers of the AT

Letter to Loon Mountain Land Trust (Carrie)

Wilderness Matters deadline is April 1st: Bob welcomes pictures, articles, etc.

Outdoor Leadership Planning Meeting, 4/24, Freeport McDonalds
Wilderness First Aid, May 3rd and 4th
MaineShare Event on agenda next month.

Maine AMC chapter brochure, Jeanne has ideas. Will send out to ExCom members.
Moved by Jeanne, seconded by Jeff to adjourn at 8:39 pm. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie Warren

